






"Vaccine Pass" Arrangements 

We would also like to take this opportunity to remind schools of the 
,'Vaccine Pass" arrangements that commenced on 24 February 2022. Except for 
those who are granted exemptions, all teaching and non-teaching staff, persons 
providing on-campus services and visitors would be required to present 
vaccination records of at least the first dose of COVID-19 vaccine prior to their 
entry into school premises. Teachers or school staff directly employed by 
schools who have received only one dose of vaccination should receive the second 
dose of vaccination during the period within eight weeks after 24 February 2022 
(i.e. have received the second dose before 21 April 2022). The above measures 
would still be put in place during the suspension of face-to-face class (or the 
implementation of special holiday arrangements, if applicable). The "Vaccine 
Pass" arrangements are not唧licable to students. Parents accompanying their 
children to receive vaccination on campus are also not covered by the 
requirements. 

Hong Kong is facing unprecedented challenges posed by the rapid 
worsening of the fifth wave of the COVID-19 epidemic. We need all members 
of the community to collaborate and concentrate on fighting the epidemic. EDB 
is grateful to the school sector, including school staff, parents and students, for 
their collaboration on the anti-epidemic work over the past years. We are also 
thankful to schools for putting in place the epidemic preventative measures 
properly, and boosting the vaccination rate in Hong Kong, particularly amongst 
teachers and students. As we require a large number of community testing 
centres and vaccination facilities, and are at the same time in full steam increasing 
the vaccination rate in Hong Kong, in particular for younger children, we count 
on the continuous 頤pport from international schools and other private schools 
offering non-local cun·iculum, in order to help students and the community to 
return to normal life early. We would also continue to count on you in 
maintaining effective communication with your con1lll画ty (staff members, 
parents and students alike) on the above arrangements. 

Should you have any enquiries on the above arrangements, please contact 
your respective Senior School Development Officers / Senior Services Officers. 

Yours sincerely, 
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